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The Institutional Quality Assurance Committee (IQAC) of the college collected feedback from 

students as required by the Feedback policy of the institution. Because of the Covid 19 

pandemic, the previous year was a very unusual one because there was a significant change in 

the way that the curriculum was delivered. The first few weeks of the year were, as was to be 

expected, marked by technical difficulties and difficulties in adaptability for both the students 

and the teachers. The use of information and communications technology (ICT) went from being 

an aid in the process of teaching and learning to becoming the only mode of curriculum 

transaction. In the beginning stages, steps had to be taken to address the digital divide, which 

was a significant source of concern. There was a holdup in the process of administering the 

admission and examination schedules. During the course of the academic year, it was necessary 

to address the difficulties posed by the post-covid world. Despite this, it should be noted that the 

difficulties are not insurmountable. The comments were gathered in an online setting from all of 

the graduating students and all of the faculty members during the few weeks in February and 

March that each of these groups was present on campus. In comparison to the previous years, a 

greater number of online feedback samples were collected. The majority of the samples from the 

graduates came from an online collection. 

Random samples were collected online and offline from employers for the purpose of this 

feedback. The total responses received numbered 1999.The responses received were collected 

and analysed. A detailed analysis report of the feedbacks received was prepared and is published 

in the college website for public perusal. The feedback analysis report was discussed by the 

IQAC to decide upon further actions to be taken on it. The report was presented to the College 

Council with the recommendations of the IQAC. After a thorough discussion, it was decided to 

take the following actions.  

1. To forward a copy of the analysis report to the the faculty members of the college, who are 

members of various BoS. 



 2. To forward the copy to all the departments of the college, with the specific instruction to start 

new short term, Certificate or Diploma Programmes as Add on Programmes. This was necessary 

to face the post covid job market effectively.  

3. To forward a copy of the analysis report to the college Governing Body for further action. 

 


